
ACTION NOTES 
 

MEETING: Buckingham Local Area Forum 
DATE: 25 June 2009 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm 
LOCATION Buckingham Community Centre 

 

 

Present:   

Mrs J Beckett (Radclive-cum-Chackmore Parish Council), Ivy Cakebread (Stowe Parish 
Council), Terry Cavender (Akeley Parish Council), Stuart Chaplin (Thornton), Patrick 
Fealey (Gawcott with Lenborough), David Gillow (Nash Parish Council), Terry Humber 
(East Claydon Parish Council), Christine Hutton (Preston Bissett Parish Council), Derrick 
Isham (Aylesbury Vale District Council) (Vice-Chairman), Roger Landells (Twyford Parish 
Council), Huw Lewis (Aylesbury Vale District Council), Peter Leyland (Hillesden Parish 
Council), Mark  Linton (Middle Claydon Parish Council), Jackie Phipps (Aylesbury Vale 
District Council), David Polhill (Buckinghamshire County Council) (Chairman), John 
Riches (Middle Claydon Parish Council) and Mike Smith (Buckingham Town Council) 

In Attendance:  
Karen Adamson, Simon Billenness, Amanda Brooke-Webb, Simon Dudley, Malcolm 
Godwin, Mark Grindall, Ken Horne, Lynne Kuschel, Ian Reed, Marcus Rogers, Liz 
Wheaton and Graham Wylie 

Apologies:   
Hedley Cadd, Hugh Carey, Ann-Marie Davies, Steve Goldensmith, Phil Gomm, Denise 
Grayburn, David Newman, Lady Scott, Sir Beville Stanier, Wendy Taylor, John White and 
Warren Whyte 

 

 
Item ISSUES RAISED 
1  APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

 
RESOLVED 
 
That County Councillor David Polhill be appointed Chairman of the Local Area Forum for the 
ensuing year. 
 

Mr Polhill in the Chair 
 

2  APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That District Councillor Derrick Isham be appointed Vice-Chairman of the Local Area Forum for the 
ensuing year. 
 
 

Mr Isham as Vice-Chairman 
3  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE / CHANGES IN MEMBERSHIP 

 
Please see apologies mentioned above.  Apologies were also received from Mary Hilliard, Clerk to 
Lillingstone Lovell Parish Meeting and Anne Wilson, Town Clerk, Buckingham Town Council. 
 
The Chairman welcomed Mark Grindall as the new Area Co-ordinator for the Buckingham Area.  
He thanked Ian Reed for all his support and wished him luck with his new Areas.  The Chairman 
also welcomed Ann Kiceluk who is the officer representative from Aylesbury Vale District Council.  
Her role at AVDC is Head of Human Resources. 



4  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 

5  ACTION NOTES 
 
The action notes of the meeting held on 26 March 2009 were agreed. 

6  CHAIRMAN'S UPDATE 
 
The Chairman asked Members whether they felt it would be a good idea to increase the scope of 
representation at the Local Area Forum.  He felt that there were some organisations that are not 
represented as yet, for example, the voluntary sector.  The Chairman explained that the 
representatives would be Associate Members (with no voting rights). 
 
It was AGREED to investigate increasing the representation of the Local Area Forum by inviting 
local voluntary organisations to future meetings. 
 

Action: David Polhill/Mark Grindall 
 
The Chairman reminded Members that there is a “drop-in session” prior to the meeting which 
provides Members with an opportunity to discuss specific transportation and adult social care 
issues. 

7  QUESTION TIME 
 
There were no written questions. 
 
A Member asked whether the hedgerows are only cut in 30mph areas and not the 40mph as there 
are some very overgrown hedgerows which need cutting which fall within 40mph areas.  Safety is 
a real issue on these roads as it can be difficult to see around corners.  Aylesbury Vale District 
Council is responsible for this.  It was agreed to look into this issue further and report back at the 
next meeting. 
 

Action: David Polhill/Mark Grindall 
 
A Member asked for clarification regarding the speed limit review process.  Simon Dudley 
responded by saying that there is a consultation process prior to a draft of the area which is 
circulated for approval.  He explained that the whole process takes around six months to complete. 
 
A Member asked whether it is possible to put a proposal to the parish council with regards to social 
housing.  The Member went on to explain that in their particular village there were 68 houses with 
200 people living in it and they are keen to explore ways to encourage people back to the village.  
Derrick Isham mentioned the rural exception scheme and suggested contacting John Bryne at 
Aylesbury Vale District Council. 

8  PETITIONS 
 
There were no petitions. 

9  COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS 
 
The Chairman introduced Suzi Solera from the Oxfordshire and Buckinghamshire Ambulance 
Trust.  Suzi explained that her area covers Aylesbury to North Bucks.  The idea of Community First 
Responders (CFRs) originated in the United States and its primary role is about saving lives.   
CFRs are recruited from within the community and they are provided with life saving equipment to 



allow them to be the first at the scene of an emergency.  A CFR would be paged at the same time 
as an ambulance is despatched and they are often the first at the scene and can really make a 
difference. 
 
Suzi said that there are currently people being trained as CFRs around Buckingham but the aim is 
to have a CFR in every village.  There is a minimum age limit of 18 but no upper age limit.  No 
medical experience is required as training is provided and the CFR is insured by the NHS.  The 
training is over a weekend (2 days in total) – although it does depend on the current level of 
experience so it can be less. 
 
The equipment costs £3,000 which includes a defibrillator and is kept within the village regardless 
of whether there is a change in the person carrying out the role of CFR.  All disposable items are 
replenished by the NHS.   Various charities have provided the funds for the equipment, including 
Rotary clubs and League of Friends. 
 
Suzi asked Members to publicise the idea of CFRs within their parishes and to include articles in 
their parish newsletters.  Suzi to email Mark Grindall with an electronic version of the publicity 
poster. 
 

Action: Suzi Solera/Mark Grindall 
 
If you are interested in knowing more about how to join or you would like to donate, please email 
cfr@scas.nhs.uk or call 0800 587 0207. 

10  DELEGATED BUDGET 
i  Update on Transportation Delegated Budget items agreed at the last meeting 

 
Simon Dudley explained to Members that the salt bins in the Hillesden area have been ordered 
and they are awaiting delivery.  He went on to update Members on the other agreed project, the 
extension to the existing footway in Nash High Street.  Due to a number of factors, the original 
scheme can no longer be undertaken and the remaining delegated budget can now be assigned to 
a different project.  Simon said he would send the existing project sheet to Members (and copy in 
Mark Grindall and Liz Wheaton) before the next meeting. 
 

Action: Simon Dudley 
ii  Local Area Forum Budgets 

 
Simon Billenness, Senior Practioner for Community and Youth Engagement, explained to 
Members that there is a “Positive Activities for Young People” grant of £5,000 for the Buckingham 
area.  Established youth schemes can apply for the grant and there needs to be evidence that 
young people have been consulted.  The deadline for receiving applications is 30 September 
2009.  Members should send their completed application forms to Simon Billenness 
(sbillenness@buckscc.gov.uk).  Parishes can make joint applications. 
 
Ian Reed then explained that there is an Early Years grant of £5,000 which can be used to fund 
local nursery provision.  There is a different set of criteria for this grant and the accountable officer 
is the Divisional Director, Commissioning and Business Improvement. 
 
Ian then went on to explain that there is a Local Priorities grant of £8,000 for Buckingham which 
can be used for any purpose which supports local community priorities.  Amanda Brooke-Webb 
and Mark Grindall will evaluate the proposals and make recommendations in due course as to how 
this budget can be spent in 2009/10.  If a Member would like to discuss this further, please contact 
Mark Grindall on 01296 387542 or email Mark at mgrindall@buckscc.gov.uk. 
 



Action: All Members 
 
A Member asked for clarity in terms of the basis upon which the calculation of the devolved 
budgets is made.  Simon Dudley said that he would speak to Tim Fowler and report back to the 
Committee at the next meeting. 
 

Action: Simon Dudley 
 

11  TRANSPORTATION UPDATE 
 
Simon Dudley provided Members with an update on various transportation issues.  He mentioned 
that there had been a few problems with grass cutting – it had taken longer than anticipated to get 
the contractors on board which had resulted in a 3-4 weeks delay between cuts.  Some very kind 
farmers stepped in and mowed the grass but once the processes are in place this will not happen 
again. 
 
A Member asked whether it was possible to be informed in advance of any grass cutting so that 
they could notify local residents and ask them to move their cars.  Simon said he would speak to 
Neil Passmore at AVDC. 
 

Action: Simon Dudley 
 
Simon told Members that the extra re-surfacing is due to commence in Mid-September time and 
the team will be marking out the areas over the coming weeks’.  Simon asked Members to contact 
either himself or Ann-Marie to discuss this further. 
 

Action: All Members 
12  AYLESBURY VALE DISTRICT COUNCIL CORE STRATEGY/LOCAL DEVELOPMENT 

FRAMEWORK 
 
Marcus Rogers, Planning and Development Service Manager, explained that the Aylesbury Vale 
District Council Core Strategy is currently out for public consultation.  The deadline for submitting 
comments is 5.15pm on 22 July 2009.  He said that there is a form available on the AVDC website.  
He went on to explain that transportation is an integrated part of the Core Strategy and is not a 
standalone issue.  Marcus said that the Planning team are aware of the Buckingham plan which 
may/may not form part of the final strategy document. 
 
A Member asked for confirmation as to whether WRG had submitted a planning application.  
Marcus Rogers explained that he was unaware of an application from WRG and he confirmed that 
any planning applications received within this area would result in consultation with the parishes.  
The Chairman concluded that “Energy from Waste” would be discussed at a future meeting as 
there has been no final decision as yet. 
 
Marcus concluded by saying that although the responsibilities for District Council and County 
Council activities are very clear, they both work very closely together. 
 
A Member asked when the next transport strategy was to be published (the third report).  Marcus 
responded by saying that it will be in place and enforced by April 2011.  He said that it will be 
discussed at a future meeting. 

13  BUCKINGHAM CANAL SOCIETY UPDATE 
 
Terry Cavender provided Members with an update on the work of the Buckingham Canal Society.  
He explained that volunteers are being used for digital mapping.  It was agreed to include a poster 



with the action notes (Terry Cavender to send it to Liz Wheaton). 
 

Action: Terry Cavender/Liz Wheaton 
14  POLICE AND NAG UPDATE 

 
The Chairman reported that Wendy Taylor, the PCSO for the Buckingham area, had been 
subjected to a nasty attack in her own home.  It was agreed that the Chairman would send the 
Members’ best wishes to Wendy for a speedy recovery. 
 

Action: David Polhill 
 

 
15  PCT ISSUES 

 
Members were made aware of the Public Health Overview and Scrutiny meeting being held on 
Friday 3 July 2009 at 10am in Mezzanine 1, County Hall, Aylesbury at which the temporary 
suspension of the Minor Injuries Unit in Buckingham will be discussed. 
 
John Riches from Middle Claydon Parish Council agreed to attend the meeting to represent the 
views of the Local Area Forum. 
 
The Chairman encouraged Members to submit questions for the Primary Care Trust before the 
meeting.  All questions should be emailed to Liz Wheaton who will forward them to the Chairman 
of the Public Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 
 

Action: All Members/Liz Wheaton 
 

During discussion the following points were made: 
 

• Members were disappointed that the PCT did not take the issue to the LAF for discussion 
in the first instance. 

• The PCT did not inform Bucks County Council about the closure and the County Council 
has spent around £40,000 on signage around Buckingham. 

• Simon Dudley will look into the temporary blacking out of signs and find a suitable solution.  
A Member asked whether the current signage could be used to direct people to the new 
coach parking provision.  Simon said he would look into this. 

 
Action: Simon Dudley 

16  OPEN FORUM 
 
Malcolm Godwin, Market Town Co-ordinator, explained to Members that Buckinghamshire 
Community Action has secured funding from the South East of England Development Agency for a 
number of significant projects.  He explained that for people without their own transport, keeping 
an appointment at a distant hospital can be very difficult so funding has been made available to 
provide people-carrier type vehicles to be based with the Dial-a-Rides and driven by volunteers.  
This service will first become available in the middle of the year in Milton Keynes and Aylesbury 
Vale.  The second project relates to Wheels to Work/Learning (W2W) which aims to provide a 
short-term solution for people until a long-term transport solution can be found.  This scheme is 
being targeted at Job Centre Plus and Connections and is hoped will make a significant difference, 
especially in rural areas. 
 
The Chairman took Members through the action points from previous meetings and noted that 
John Bryne will be invited to a future meeting.  Amanda Brooke-Webb also told Members that 



there is a working group consisting of Ann-Marie Davies, Mark Grindall and herself who are looking 
at developing a page on the website for parishes to use to track the work in progress of the 
Community Gangs.  Amanda said she would report back on progress at the next meeting. 
 

Action: Amanda Brooke-Webb 
 

Ann Kiceluck reported that Gary Dawson, the Emergency planner at AVDC, had successfully been 
awarded a grant of £320,000 by DEFRA to protect 57 homes in Buckingham in terms of flood 
relief.  It was agreed that the Chairman would send an email to Gary to congratulate and thank 
him. 
 

Action: David Polhill 
 

John Riches asked where the road signs for Middle Claydon are as they had been promised by the 
end of May.  He also expressed concern that a number of larger potholes in the area had not been 
marked out on the roads and wanted reassurance that they would be repaired. 
 

Action: Simon Dudley/Mark Grindall 
17  INFORMATION ITEMS 

 
Members were asked to note the information items. 
 
Karen Adamson from Adult Social Care reported to Members that she is approaching GP surgeries 
to try and link in with their flu clinics. 

18  DATE OF NEXT AND FUTURE MEETINGS 
 
The next meeting will take place on Thursday 17 September at the Villiers Hotel in Buckingham. 
 
Future meetings: 
 
Thursday 3 December (venue to be confirmed) 
 



�

The waterway to Buckingham ran from the Grand Union lock at Cosgrove along the Old Stratford 
and Buckingham Arms: it closed down in the 1960s. The Buckingham Canal Society (BCS) aim to 
have the canal re-opened, using the original line wherever possible. 

The restoration of the canal would bring new life, new recreational opportunities and new, 
environment-friendly business to the countryside and communities from Buckingham through to 
Cosgrove. Restoration projects elsewhere in the UK have overcome much greater obstacles than 
any found on the line of the Buckingham Canal, the Society recognises that restoration is a long-
term project which will involve major investment but when restored will bring considerable benefits 
to the areas through which the restored canals pass. 

The Buckingham Canal Society (BCS) was founded in January 1992 is Registered Charity number 
1072924. It is affiliated to the Inland Waterways Association and has members all over the UK. The 
BCS is also a member of the Milton Keynes Heritage Association. 

The society would welcome assistance from anyone who would like to help the committee and work 
parties in promoting the restoration message.  

In particular, for the committee we are looking for people with experience of planning matters to 
discuss ways of getting the line protected against future building over the remaining line and those 
with experience of fund raising for projects such as engineering studies or economical benefit 
studies.  

If you are willing to help in any of these or interested in some physical work on the ground 
(you decide at what level and how much) please contact: 

Athina Beckett on 01908 661217 

or email info@buckinghamcanal.org.uk

Do you dig canals? 

We do!�
�

www.buckinghamcanal.org.uk�
Working to restore the Buckingham Arm of the Grand Union Canal�

� � �
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